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CENTRAL OHIO 
WOODTURNERS 

 March 2005  

Notes from the president 

      Another month has come and gone, and time keeps flying by faster and faster. 
We have a lot of great activities coming up for the club in the next couple of  
months.  Our March meeting will feature a presentation by J.R. Beall, who is  
helping the club with our collaborative challenge project.   We saw the prototypes  
for the wooden clock we are presenting at the AAW symposium at last month’s  
meeting.  The clock face that Jean Hock is working on will be stunning, and all the bits and pieces 
presented during our show and tell segment are looking great.  There’s always room for more club 
members who would like to participate in this project, so please come to the March meeting to learn more 
about how you can become involved.  We will also be having a beginner’s corner during the March 
meeting.  Ron Damon and Fred Dutton will present a program on how to make tool handles and tools.  
 Looking ahead to April, we will have our first ever club swap meet.  Now is the time to start 
cleaning up your shop and finding those seldom-used treasures.  I’ve sure been eyeing the nooks and 
crannies in my shop trying to think of whom in our club might benefit from this or that unused tool. 
 We will also be hosting Bonnie Klein for a visit over the weekend of April 23rd.  Bonnie is a world-
class turner and teacher.  Her specialty is small objects such as tops and boxes with threaded lids.  She 
uses a miniature lathe and threading jig of her own design, and she is also an expert with an ornamental 
lathe.  In addition to the all-day demo at Woodwerks, she will offer three days of hands-on classes.  The 
registration forms for these sessions are in this edition of the newsletter and available at the club meeting. 
 I’d also like to bring to your attention two of the symposia that will be taking place over the next 
few months.  The Utah symposium will take place June 16-18 in Provo, and the AAW symposium July 22-
24 in Overland Park, KS.  Both of these events are well-worth attending.  Some of the featured 
demonstrators at Utah this year include Richard Raffan, Ray Key, Neil Scobie, Malcolm Tibbets, Dale 
Nish, and Kip Christensen, to name a few.  Demonstrators for the AAW symposium include Jean-Francois 
Escoulen, Phil Irons, John Jordan, Andre Martel, Nick Cook, Bob Rosand, Don Derry, Art Liestman, a 
dozen others, and yours truly.  These symposia are truly wonderful opportunities for learning new 
techniques, seeing amazing work in the instant galleries, and for fellowship with fellow turners.  
Registration for the Utah symposium is limited to about 400 attendees, and fills up fast.  There are usually 
about 1000 turners in attendance at the AAW symposium.  Information for the Utah Symposium is online 
at http://utahwoodturning.com/, and for the AAW symposium at http://www.woodturner.org/sym/sym2005/. 
 We’re still in need of a volunteer for club newsletter editor.  Bill Tippery has done a terrific job as 
editor, but would like to find a replacement as soon as possible.  If you’re willing and interested in helping, 
please let me know at AndiWolfe@yahoo.com. 
 Thank you to all our club volunteers who help at each meeting.  Bruce and Nancy Kearnes 
provided the refreshments for last month, and we had a lot of members helping with set-up and clean-up. 
  
                                                                                                                     -Andi 

Remember to visit our new website at http://www.centralohiowoodturners.org before each monthly meeting for 
any last minute information. Even though the website still has many pages that need to be added, there is plenty 
of interesting information to be enjoyed. If you have any woodturning related articles that you would like to see 
on our website, please send them to webmaster@centralohiowoodturners.org. 
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February 2005 Secretary’s Report 

I didn’t take ‘em and I guess no one else did either!  Guess you should have been there!! Sorry!!! 

                                                                              -The Editor 

Club Cooperative Project 

No updates here but come to the meeting and get the word straight from the horse’s mouth!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Or contact Dave Bowers through his normal email or use ce560man@yahoo.com while he’s out on the 
road.  His primary email is sbowers5@columbus.rr.com .  The meetinga are at JR's shop in Newark.
 

Show And Tell 
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AAW Educational Opportunity Grants 

Treasurer’s Report 
 
Financial summary for the period February 1, 2005 to March 1, 2005 
 
 Beginning Balance (January 31, 2005) $4015.88 Ending balance (March 1, 2005) $4254.22 
 
 Income   Expenses 
  Apparel sales $0.00  Apparel expenses  $0.00 
  Donations $10.00  Fee refunds  $0.00 
  Gift certificate sales $0.00   Guest turner speaker fees $0.00 
  Guest turner demonstrations $0.00  Guest turner travel expenses $0.00 
  Guest turner hands-on classes $0.00  Postage  $0.00 
  Membership dues $415.00  Printing and photocopies $0.00 
     Refreshments  $66.65 
     Supplies: Office supplies $0.00 
     Supplies: Turning supplies $85.79  
     Video tapes and DVDs $0.00 
     Website $34.22 

Total income $425.00 Total expenses $186.66 
 

 
Did you know that the American Association of Woodturners has allocated $30,000 annually for grants to be 
awarded to individual members or local chapters?  Some of the questions you may now be asking yourself are: 

• Why are they doing this? 
• Who is eligible for these grants? 
• How do I apply? 

 
“Purpose of the Program 

• To allow AAW members to benefit from their own Fundraising efforts and generous support. 
• To provide educational opportunities that expand and enrich the entire woodturning community 
• To provide ways that these skills may be shared with local chapters, seminars, schools, and friends. 
• To create opportunities for members who would otherwise not be financially able. 
• To create a full-circle relationship, of AAW working for and with its members and chapters. 

 
Eligibility 

• An individual applicant must be an AAW member in good standing and must not have received an 
AAW grant in the previous five years.  Recipients must submit a report on their experiences within six 
months of their completion for possible inclusion in the Journal. 

• A local chapter applicant must be affiliated with the AAW and not have won a grant in the previous 
12-month period.  A report should be submitted for the Journal. 

 
Submitting an Application 

• Application forms are available on the AAW web site www.woodturner.org in the resource section.” 
 

If you have questions or just want to talk about the possibility of applying for a grant please give me a call or talk 
to me at any COW meeting. 

 
Chuck Kemp, ckemp@columbus.rr.com, (614) 846-2066 
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Bonnie’s Classes 

Club By-Laws 
 

  
The Steering Committee has proposed an amendment to the Code of Regulations (by-laws) of the Central Ohio 
Woodturners. We expect to conduct a formal vote to approve this amendment at the April 2005 meeting. For the current 
Code of Regulations, please visit http://www.centralohiowoodturners.org/about-us_code-of-regulations.php 
 
The proposed amendment adds article 7 to the document. The new article is: 
 

ARTICLE VII: APPOINTED OFFICERS 
 

7.1 PROGRAM DIRECTOR: The Program Director shall be responsible for 
arranging the guest speakers, demonstrators, etc. at each general monthly 
meeting. The President shall appoint the Program Director with approval of the 
Board of Trustees. 

 
7.2 NEWSLETTER EDITOR: The Newsletter Editor shall be responsible for the 

creation and distribution of the organization's newsletter. A newsletter shall be 
published monthly (or as designated by the Board of Trustees) and distributed to 
the membership in a manner designated by the Board of Trustees. The President 
shall appoint the Newsletter Editor with approval of the Board of Trustees. 
 

7.3 WEBMASTER: The Webmaster shall be responsible for creating and 
maintaining a website for the organization. The President shall appoint the 
Webmaster with approval of the Board of Trustees. 

 

Worried that you don’t know what you’re getting into when you sign up for one of the club-sponsored 
classes?  You needn’t be – read on for the basic skills.  And remember the classes are small and 
you know all the other students!  Kind of like being on the winning team!! 
 
CLASS 1 (One day class) (more of a basic class) 
An important part of turning is to develop a technique that will produce the best possible finish from 
the tool - thus reducing the amount of sanding necessary.  During the class, cutting theory, tool 
usage, and tool sharpening and shaping techniques will be demonstrated and discussed.  With a 
good understanding of cutting theory and tool usage, this is within reach of the beginning turner as 
well as the more advanced turner.  The students will be guided through some basics and then turn 
several projects good for skill building or production.  The use of chatterwork and color will be part of 
the class. 
 
CLASS 2   (Two day class) Turning Boxes with Threaded Lids 
Bonnie specializes in boxes with threaded lids and has been the pioneer in this field for many years. 
She designed a threading jig to fit the Klein lathe, but it may also be used on other lathes.   In this 
class we will concentrate on designing and turning boxes with threaded lids. Students will have an 
opportunity to use various materials for inserts and to turn acrylic.  Chatterwork as well as other 
decorative surface treatments will be explored.  Bonnie will share with you her techniques and 
enthusiasm for turning threaded boxes.  Students should have some box making experience. 
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               CENTRAL OHIO WOODTURNERS PRESENT 
 

                         BONNIE KLEIN 
 

                                                        SATURDAY APRIL 23, 2005 
                                                                9:00AM – 4:00PM 

                          Woodwerks Supply - Corner of Claycraft & Taylor Station Rds Gahanna, OH    
          SPACE LIMITED TO 65 PERSONS 

 
Pre-register by April 18th  $25 members  $35 non members (including lunch) 

Spouse or additional family member at same address $15.00 
Students       $15.00 (including lunch) 

Registration after April 18th or day of the event  $35.00 (including lunch) 
Students $20.00 (including lunch) 

 
HANDS ON WORKSHOPS WITH BONNIE KLEIN – BASIC TURNING TECHNIQUES 

FRIDAY APRIL 22nd         9:00am – 4:00pm 
LIMITED TO 6 PARTICIPANTS  

$125.00 (includes lunch) 
Shop of Barbara Crockett 

3857 Clearview Ave. 
Columbus, Ohio   43220 

614/459-9113 
 

HANDS ON WORKSHOPS WITH BONNIE KLEIN – INTERMEDIATE TURNING TECHNIQUES 
SUNDAY AND MONDAY APRIL 24TH AND 25TH          9:00am – 4:00pm 

LIMITED TO 6 PARTICIPANTS  
$250.00 (includes lunch) 
Shop of Barbara Crockett 

3857 Clearview Ave. 
Columbus, Ohio   43220 

614/459-9113 
 

 
To pre-register for the Bonnie Klein seminar or hands-on workshops please send this form along with your 
check payable to Central Ohio Woodturners 
        C/o Craig Wright, Treasurer 
        7634 Whitneyway Dr. 
        Worthington, Ohio   43085 
Name:_____________________________________________________________ 
 
Address____________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:__________________________   
 
I would like to register for: 
 
______Bonnie Klein Seminar  Sat. April 23rd   
 
            member $25.00___non-member $35____ student/spouse $15.00____ 
 
_____Bonnie Klein Basic Turning Techniques Workshop  $125.00  Friday April 22nd  
 
_____Bonnie Klein Intermediate Turning Techniques Workshop  $125.00 Sun/Mon April 24th & 25th  
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Club Schedule for 2004-2005 

March 8th – J R Beall presenting the club’s collaborative clock project   
- 7:00  OSU  1100 Kinnear Rd. (Monthly Meeting) 

April 12th  -  1st Annual tool and wood swap meet. Bring something to trade.  An excellent chance to clean 
  your shop. 

April 23rd – Bonnie Kleine  all day seminar 9:00 – 4:00 Woodwerks in Gahanna 
 Bonnie is well known for her beautifully intricate tops and threaded boxes. She uses a variety of  

materials for her work including acrylics, bone and other non-wood materials.  More on this presentation 
elsewhere in this newsletter 

 April 22nd – Bonnie Kleine one day hands on class – turning basics 
 April 24th and 25th  - Bonnie Kleine two day intermediate/advanced  hands on class 
 May  10th  -  SURFACE ENHANCEMENT  PLUS SPECIAL BEGINNER’S CORNER  

- 7:00 OSU  1100 Kinnear Rd. (Monthly Meeting) 
 
Gallery exhibits for club members: 

Andi Wolfe will have three turnings in del Mano's "Small Treasures" show March 5 - April  1.  For more 
information  visit: http://www.delMano.com 
 

Classes and demonstrations by club members: 
Mar 6 – Jim Burrows teaches “Fundamentals Of Woodturning” a beginning level turning class at Woodcraft 
Mar 12 – Chuck Kemp teaches “Fundamentals Of Woodturning” a beginning level turning class at Rockler 
Mar 19 – Chuck Kemp teaches “Fundamentals Of Woodturning” a beginning level turning class at Rockler 
Mar 24 – Walt Berchak teaches “Pens, Pens, Pens” a beginning level turning class at Woodcraft 
Mar 26 – Chuck Kemp teaches “Fundamentals Of Woodturning” a beginning level turning class at Rockler 
Apr 2 – Chuck Kemp teaches “Fundamentals Of Woodturning” a beginning level turning class at Rockler 
Apr 3 – Jim Burrows teaches “Fundamentals Of Woodturning” a beginning level turning class at Woodcraft 
April 14 – Walt Berchak teaches “Turning A European Style Pen” a beginning level turning class at Woodcraft 
May 12 – Walt Berchak teaches “Pens, Pens, Pens” a beginning level turning class at Woodcraft 
June 16 – Walt Berchak teaches “Turning A European Style Pen” a beginning level turning class at Woodcraft 
June 25 – Jim Burrows teaches “Box Turning” a beginning/intermediate level turning class at Woodcraft 
 
If you have additional items for this listing, please e-mail them to me at tipusnr@wideopenwest.com or hand me 
a note at one of the club meetings (I’m trying to make them all this year!) 
 

A New Wood Club!! 

SCROLL SAW CLUB MEETINGS   
                                                                           
Working with wood is truly a love of labor.  The smell of sawdust and feel of wood together with the 
satisfaction of looking at a completed project makes this hobby most satisfying.  That is how the 
Central Ohio Wood turners got started in Freddy Dutton’s basement over ten years ago.   
A number of people have gotten together and are interested in starting a Scroll Saw Club.  It is 
meeting the first Monday of the month at Woodcraft in Hilliard starting at 6:00 pm.  The only 
qualification is to have an interest in scroll sawing.  No experience or ownership of a machine is 
necessary.  Come on out and join the fun.  Any questions contact Ruth Baumgardner, Ruth Thomas or 
Chuck Murray.  
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C L U B  N O T E S  
Rockler is located at 2500 E. Main St., Columbus (Bexley). Phone: 614-231-0061 
 
Just show your membership card from the Central Ohio Woodturners and receive a 15% discount on everything 
except power tools. Stop in and pickup a copy of the fall/winter demonstration schedule. 
  
Woodcraft is located at 4562 Cemetery Road, Hilliard. Phone: 614-527-7594 
 
We continue to offer a wide variety of class listings, which our customers can find in our WOODCRAFT FLYERS 
and in our IN-STORE HANDOUTS. Our class information can also be found under the WOODCRAFT SITE on 
the Internet. Just look us up under www.woodcraft.com (stores - Columbus or Hilliard - classes).  
 
Wood Werks Supply is located at 1181 Claycraft Road, Columbus, OH  43230 Phone: 614-575-2400.  
 
Check with them for top-quality woods, woodworking equipment, tools, and supplies. And thank them for hosting 
the demonstrations for our guest turners. 

We would like to thank the 
Ohio State University for 

letting us use their facilities 
for our meetings. 

My sincere thanks to all those 
who contributed pictures. If I 
didn’t use yours it was due to 
my lack of talent – not yours!  
Please keep sending them, as I 
am NOT a photographer. 
(Thanks Jean and Jack.) 
                              -Bill Tippery 

More Show And Tell 
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This Newsletter is a Publication of the  
Central Ohio Woodturners  

c/o Craig Wright 
7634 Whitneyway Dr. 

Worthington, OH  43085 
 

President: Andi Wolfe, 614-481-3184 
andiwolfe@yahoo.com 

Vice President: Chuck Kemp, 614-846-2066 
ckemp@columbus.rr.com 

Secretary: Dave Bowers, 740-927-9764 
sbowers5@columbus.rr.com 

Treasurer: Craig Wright, 614-885-9419 
 cjwright@insight.rr.com 

Program Director, Barb Crockett, 614-459-9113 
bcrocket@columbus.rr.com 

Librarian, Nancy Kerns, 614-920-1184 
Nancyk696@yahoo.com 

Editor: Bill Tippery 614-864-9071 
tipusnr@wideopenwest.com 

 
Meetings are held monthly on the second Tuesday of 
September through May, from 7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 

At 
The Ohio State University Industrial Technology Bldg., 

located at 1100 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 
 

Membership Dues for the Central Ohio Woodturners are 
$25.00 per Person or $30.00 per Couple or Family 

Mail Dues to: 
Craig Wright, Treasurer 

Web Sites of Interest 
Central Ohio Woodturners (COW) 

http://www.centralohiowoodturners.org 
 

Woodworkers of Central Ohio (WOCO) 
http://www.wocoweb.com/  

 
American Association of Woodturners (AAW) 

http://www.woodturner.org/ 

Western Cape Woodturners Association 

http://www.angelfire.com/ct/wcwa/index.html 

Central Ohio Woodturners – Andi Wolfe, President 
Direct Correspondence to: 
Craig Wright 
7634 Whitneyway Dr. 
Worthington, OH  43085-5311 

E -M A I L  N E W S L E T T E R  

Did you know that this newsletter could be e-
mailed to you?  We can send the newsletter to any 
e-mail address in PDF format Adobe Portable 
Document. Using Acrobat Reader 5, you will be 
able to view the pictures in color and print the 
newsletter on your printer.  


